

YOUR PACIFIC NORTHWEST TRAVEL EXPERTS: More Destinations. More Adventures. More Fun. March 19, 2010

VIA EMAIL to WUTC RECORDS CENTER

David Danner, Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission Attn: Records Center P.O. Box 47250 1300 So. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W. Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: San Juan Express, Inc. BC117 Notice to the Commission of Intent to Resume Service in May, 2010

Dear Mr. Danner,

Under Docket TS-090424 Order No. 3, the Commission authorized the temporary discontinuance of service on San Juan Express' commercial ferry service route between Friday Harbor and Seattle, Washington. This letter is being filed approximately 60 days before the intended service resumption date and is written to notify the Commission of the Company's intentions to resume seasonal service on the route. Further, the Company intends to file a proposed revised tariff and time schedule within the next few weeks within the time required by rule.

Again, we appreciate the Commission's cooperation and forbearance in granting the temporary discontinuance of service on the subject route last season pursuant to WAC 480-51-130.

Please contact the undersigned or counsel should you have any further questions on this matter.

Yours truly,

Darrell É. Bryan President & CEO

DEB/lt

Cc:

David W. Wiley Darci Haustveit